
Schedule 04/06 – 04/12 

Friday (04/05)  
EREV ROSH CHODESH NISSAN 

Mincha/Maariv  7:00pm 
Light Shabbat Candles 7:07pm 
Shkia   7:25pm 

Shabbat (04/06) 
 ROSH CHODESH NISSAN 
PARASHAT HAKODESH 

Shacharit  9:00am 
Latest Shema    9:46am 
Mincha   6:55pm 
Maariv   8:02pm 
Shabbat ends  8:09pm 

Sunday - Friday (04/07 - 04/12) 
Shacharit Sun  8:15am 
Shacharit  Mon/Thu 6:00am 
Shacharit Tue/Wed/Fri 6:10am 
Mincha/Maariv Sun-Thu 7:15pm 

             Erev Shabbat - Friday (04/12) 

Mincha     7:00pm 
Early Candle-Lighting  7:10pm 
Light Candles    7:15pm 
Shkia     7:33pm 
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KIDDUSH this week is sponsored by the Rosenblum family in honor of marriage of 
Donniel to Racheli  Nutkiewicz.  SEUDAH SH’LISHIT is sponsored by the Shul. 
 

To sponsor a Shabbat Kiddush or Seudah Sh’lishit at the Shul,  please contact Anna Chosak at 
office@congregationohrtorah.org. 

MISHNA B’RURA CLASS with Rabbi Grosberg will not be held this Shabbat.  

RABBI SPIVAK’S WEEKLY CLASS will  meet this Wednesday at 7:45pm in the Beit 
Midrash.  

 Mazal Tov to Marilyn and Ed Croman on becoming great-grandparents; to מזל טוב
the parents Kayla and Donny Levine of New York City, and grandparents Dr. Eric 
and Julie Applebaum of West Orange. 

 Mazal Tov to Donniel Rosenblum on his upcoming marriage to מזל טוב
Racheli  Nutkiewicz  of Los Angeles,  to parents Stuart & Lee Rosenblum, siblings 
Batya, Shira, Miriam & JJ, to all of the Grandparents, and to the Nutkiewicz & Bel-
tran families.   
 Mazal Tov to Annie and Sam Goldfischer and Linda and Stu Balavram of מזל טוב
Highland Park on the birth of a granddaughter, to parents Beth and Jared Balav-
ram, to aunts and uncles, Arielle and Jonathan Newcombe, Aaron and Jasmine 
and Sara Balavram, and cousins Max and Haddie Newcombe, and to Great Saba 
Zev Goldfischer of Elizabeth.  

KABBALAH CLASSES with Ed Croman. The next class is this coming Thursday, April 
11th at 7:30pm in the Beit Midrash.  

KIDDUSH VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: There are several additional s'machot this 
month in the shul and as we strive to make the kiddushim at Ohr Torah of high 
quality, volunteer assistance is needed and welcome.   Please either call the shul 
or email Anna Chosak at office@congregationohrtorah.org to volunteer this week 
on Thursday night, April 11 between 6-9pm.   Men, women and teens are wel-
come.   Chesed hours available for interested teens.   

CHOCOLATE MATZAH SEDER: Congregations Ohr Torah and AABJ&D are combin-
ing forces to bring the community a fantastic event for Pesach.  Create and deco-
rate candy seder plates and listen to a retelling of the Story of Pesach.  Delicious 
fun for children in kindergarten through third grade.  This Sunday, 2pm to 3pm, at 
AABJ&D, 700 Pleasant Valley Way, West Orange.  Admission is $5 per child in ad-
vance, or $8 at the door.  Cash only.  RSVP to youth@aabjd.org. 

CAR MAINTENANCE for the Ladies:  The Ohr Torah Sisterhood is giving a class on 

Rabbi Marc Spivak, President David Goldstein, Rabbinic Intern Shlomo David 

Eruv Hotline: (973) 736-1407 x6 

  ב''ה
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Sisterhood Events and Donations 

PIRKEI AVOT CLASSES for women will begin after Pesach.  The classes  start at 6pm 
on each Shabbat.  The schedule will be announced soon. 

Sisterhood Tribute Fund:  Chesed Fund: To Annie and Sam Goldfischer in honor of the 
birth of their granddaughter by Pearl and Phil Perlstein 
 

Please consider making a donation to honor or in memory of someone in any of the following 
categories. Tributes—$5; Sefer Fund—$10; Youth Fund—$18; Siddur or Machzor—$40; Chu-
mash—$60.  For more information, please contact Debbie Druce  deborahdruce@gmail.com  

CONTINUED ON PAGE 2 

PASSOVER NEWSLETTER 

NOTICE: IYH There will be a 
single edition on Friday, April 
19th of the Newsletter for the 
two weeks in which Pesach 
falls.  All items for publication 
MUST be submitted prior to 
8am, Wednesday, April 17th.  
There will be an update to the 
Newsletter for new items pub-
lished on April 26th with a final 
submission time of 12 noon, 
Wednesday, April 24th. 

UPCOMING: 

Erev Pesach  Fri  FIRST SEDER     Apr 19 
Pesach –last 2 days  Fri/Sat   Apr 26, 27 
Rosh Chodesh Iyar Sun/Mon May 5, 6 

mailto:schedule@congregationohrtorah.org?subject=Sponsor%20a%20Kiddush%20or%20Event
mailto:office@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:youth@aabjd.org
mailto:deborahdruce@gmail.com?subject=Sisterhood


Yahrzeits April 6 - April 12 

2 NISSAN: Larry Rein for his Mother, Chaya bat Chaim, Vivian Rein, on 
Sunday, April 7. 
2 NISSAN: Mark Sofair-Fisch for his Mother, Sheindel Riva bat Aryeh 
Leib, Ruth Trechak Fisch, on Sunday, April 7. 
4 NISSAN: Arnold Barton for his Mother, Leah bat Dov Be'er, Lillian 
Barton, on Tuesday, April 9. 
4 NISSAN: Bennett Degen for his Grandfather, Yechiel Dov ben Av-
raham Gershon, Robert Degen, on Tuesday, April 9. 
4 NISSAN: Barry Schwartz for his Mother, Leah bat Avraham Eliezer, 
Elaine H. Schwartz, on Tuesday, April 9. 
5 NISSAN: Aryeh Kurz for his Father, Daniel Leib ben Yisrael, Daniel 
Kurz, on Wednesday, April 10. 
5 NISSAN: Roberta Schwartz for her Father, Tzvi ben Dov, Henry 
Krebs, on Wednesday, April 10. 
6 NISSAN: Annie Goldfischer for her Grandmother, Dina bat Men-
achem Mannes, Dina Schwartzstein, on Thursday, April 11. 
 

For changes/corrections to this list, please contact Elia Weixelbaum or send an 
e-mail to : ShabbatNewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS:  Items for the Newsletter must be 
submitted before 4:00pm on the Wednesday before publica-
tion.  Anything submitted after that time will be considered for 
the following issue.   

Email to: shabbatnewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION: 

Rabbi Marc Spivak rabbi@congregationohrtorah.org  

Office:  Anna Chosak office@congregationohrtorah.org 

Board: board@congregationohrtorah.org  

Men’s Club President:  Larry Freedman, larry@18thstory.com 

Sisterhood President:  Bertha Sharret, rsharret@hotmail.com 

Chesed: Rabbi Spivak, Anna Chosak 

Shiva Assistance: Rabbi Robert Grosberg, Judy Carmeli,  

  Stuart Rosenblum 

Building Committee: Arnold Barton 

Subscription Requests: listserv@congregationohrtorah.org 

Monthly Calendar: Elia Weixelbaum 

Newsletter: all submissions must be emailed by Wed., 4:00PM to: 

   ShabbatNewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org 

Reading Torah: Avi Klein, otlaining@congregationohrtorah.org 

Scheduling Calendar: Anna Chosak, e-mail to  

  Schedule@congregationohrtorah.org 

Tributes/Siddurim/Chumashim/Machzorim Donations: Debbie 
 Druce 

Bookplate Design-Bar, Bat Mitzvah Inscriptions: Debbie Druce 

Yahrtzeit/Tree of Life Plaques: Jack Rosen 

Youth Committee: Leron Thumim and Chavi Trenk (co-chairs)  

leron.Thumim@gmail.com and ebtrenk@gmail.com  

Youth Director: Rivky Balser Youth@congregationohrtorah.org  
Newsletter Advertising: Howard Charish   

advertising@congregationohrtorah.org 
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Sunday, May 5th, at 10am enabling women to take 
charge of their cars from tire pressure to changing wiper 
blades, to checking and adding fluids.  The cost is only 
$10 and women of all ages can sign up at congrega-
tionorhtorah.org/autoclass by Thursday, May 2nd.  See 
the ad on page 5. 

ICE SKATING: Save the date - Sunday, 
noon, May 19th, for the Second Annual 
Ohr Torah Ice Skating Event.  Last year’s 
event was extremely popular. This event 
is likely to sell out early, so make your 

reservations now. See the ad on page 3. 

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1 

HELP US MAKE A MINYAN by joining a WhatsApp group 
for alerts when the shul needs help making a minyan. 
This group has been very successful in its mission, but 
we can always use more help. If you would like to be 
added to the group, please go to the following site 
http://congregationohrtorah.org/minyanwhatsapp on 
your mobile phone with WhatsApp already installed and 
tap the "Join Chat" button. Alternatively, you can email 
either Bruce Schlanger, Bruce.Schlanger@gmail.com, 
or David Goldstein davesmail@golddave.com with the 
phone number you use with WhatsApp and they will 
add you to the group. 

SMILE TIME: 

OHR TORAH NEWSLETTER CLASSIFIEDS: 

CHAMETZ: This year I am shopping around for a Rabbi to 
sell my Chametz.  Every year, I never make money on my 
investment.  It’s about time that changed.  If you are a 
Rabbi that is willing to share the profit with me, please call 
Harvey: (973) 555-1234.   

YOU NEED NEW WHEELS FOR THE HOLIDAY! There is only 
one way to go for Pesach!  Looking for a new or used car 
at a fantastic price?  Drive around on Nissan in a Nisan!  
Even Moshe Rabbeinu would approve your credit and you 
won’t have to clean your car.  Guaranteed – no chametz!   
Pleasantville Nissan and Vegetable Mart, 183672 Pleasant 
Valley Way, West Orange. 

SELLING MY MATZOT:  Two years ago, I bought too much 
of the stuff and it is still clogging my basement.  I am will-
ing to sell it to you for only 40 cents a box.  Aviv, Streits, 
Manischewitz, and more.  Save money.  No one at your 
seder will know as you really can’t tell when the stuff goes 
stale anyway.  Phone (201) 555-9999 and ask for Bob. 

KIDS: Get more for your Afikoman! Don’t accept the mea-
sly payment abba or sabba will offer you at the seder.  We 
pay up to fifty percent more. Artie’s Matzah Exchange, 402 
East Fahrnstein Road, Lower West Orange, NJ.  Closed 
Shabbat and Yom Tov, minor fast days, national holidays, 
and any time Artie doesn’t feel like coming into work. 

Maos Chittin: There is an ancient custom 
to give charity before Pesach to see that 
all Jews have their Holiday needs taken 
care of. As opposed to Matanos 
Le’evyonim, which can easily be taken 

care of on the day of Purim, Maos Chittin are needed 
well in advance of Pesach to allow for proper distribu-
tion of funds. Please remit your check to Congregation 
Ohr Torah as soon as possible. 

mailto:ShabbatNewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org?subject=Yahrzeit%20Corrections%20or%20Additions
mailto:shabbatnewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:rabbi@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:office@congregationohrtorah.org?subject=Fill%20in%20Subject%20matter%20here....
mailto:board@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:larry@18thstory.com
mailto:rsharret@hotmail.com?subject=Sisterhood
mailto:listserv@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:ShabbatNewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:otlaining@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:Schedule@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:Leron.Thumim@gmail.com
mailto:ebtrenk@gmail.com
mailto:Youth@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:advertising@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:congregationorhtorah.org/autoclass
mailto:congregationorhtorah.org/autoclass
http://congregationohrtorah.org/minyanwhatsapp
mailto:Bruce.Schlanger@gmail.com
mailto:davesmail@golddave.com
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TORAH THOUGHT:   

Tazria: Overruling G_d for a Happier Moment  
Jonathan became a Ba’al Teshuvah in 1990.  He is editor of our Ohr Torah Newsletter, the web-
master for the Kashrut agency, the Jersey Shore Orthodox Rabbinate (JSOR),  past president of 
the Men’s Club at Brothers of Israel in Long Branch, NJ and founder and Past President of the 
Jewish Resource Group, a diversity organization at AT&T that existed until AT&T split into several 
divisions back in the mid-1990s.  He thanks his wonderful wife Tsilla for her suggestions on this 
D’var Torah. 

It is said, that Lashon Hara is one of the sins where 
we are judged immediately by the Heavenly Court 
and not after one-hundred and twenty years.  The 
words go out from our tongues so easily, from per-
son to person, in the media, on the Internet, on 
Facebook, and once out there, the damage is done, 
lives can be destroyed, and to put the ‘genie back 
in the bottle’ is virtually impossible.  Our revered 
sage the Chofetz Chaim spent a lifetime teaching us 
to be careful with our words. 

In this light, why is the Metzora, the one with 
Tzaraat, separated from the rest of the community 
and put in quarantine for a week?  If this is a spir-
itual affliction, not a physical disease, it should not 
be contagious - the separation should not be nec-
essary. The isolation is there to allow one to con-
template their behavior and do teshuvah.  To re-
flect on one’s life and to change their behavior for 
the better. This is the t’rufah, the medicine that 
changes the impure to the pure and cures the 
‘illness’. 

Sforno tells us because nowadays, we no longer 
merit the level of divine intervention in our lives, 
Tzaraat has disappeared from the world to the 
point where many people think it never existed.  
Thus, the lesson is lost to those who don’t believe 
in the holiness of the Chumash and skip the reading 
in favor of something happier. 

When I heard the Rabbi announce Tazria wasn’t 
nice, and he is changing the Parasha, at first I 
laughed at the absurdity of it.  After a moment of 
thought, I became angered at his poor judgement 
and the loss of this great teaching moment.  Shab-
bat Shalom and Mevorach.   Jonathan Weber. 

 

Over the course of the next few months, we will have different people write a D'var Torah for the newsletter. The goal is to 
hear words of Torah from other Ohr Torah members and learn a little about who they are. I encourage everyone to partici-
pate. Please email me at Rabbi@congregationohrtorah.org if you would like to volunteer to share your ideas with us. To-
rah unites our nation. We are really excited about this project and I hope it will strengthen our bonds as a community.  
Rabbi Marc Spivak 

Many years back, I had to attend a bat mitzvah for 
a relative in Upstate New York.  The nearest accom-
modations I could find were two and a half miles 
from the synagogue.  I trudged to the shul that 
morning on what was record heat for that April day 
and midway through my journey, the skies opened 
up with a drenching thunderstorm and I arrived 
totally drenched.  I was the only one to walk there 
that Shabbat and needless to say, it wasn’t exactly 
an observant crowd.   

It came time for the Torah portion, Tazria, and the 
Rabbi got up to announce, “This week’s Torah read-
ing is supposed to be Tazria and it really isn’t very 
nice, so instead, we are going to read from …. 
(mentioning the Parasha they used that day).”  In 
so doing, I feel those in attendance missed a very 
important lesson from the Five Books of Moshe. 

We know everything in the Torah has deeper 
meaning and Tazria goes into a great detail on the 
strange ‘disease’ that not only infects skin, but 
clothing and walls in a house as well. Therefore, we 
can assume the Parasha is imparting an extremely 
important message.  The Ramban informs us that 
Tzaraat, the affliction so described in the text, is 
not found in nature, but when the people of Israel 
are true to G-d, His spirit will rest upon them and 
keep their bodies and garments in good order. But, 
if they sin, there will appear a discoloration of the 
skin, their garment, or their home.  It is an awaken-
ing call to those that have gone astray. Many of our 
sages link this malady to a particular sin, Lashon 
Hara, evil talk about another person, idle gossip, 
i.e. negative talk that could harm or embarrass 
them, or cause damage to a person’s good name 
(Varikra 19:16).   

Jonathan & Tsilla Weber 

mailto:Rabbi@congregationohrtorah.org
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CELEBRATE a Birthday or an Anniversary at one of 
our monthly Shabbot Mevarchim. If you, or a family 
member, or a friend are celebrating a birthday or 
anniversary during a particular month, for contrib-
uting just $36 per birthday or anniversary, you can 
co-sponsor a kiddush in their honor. Contact Anna, 
at 

 office@congregationohrtorah.org, 
 or call the office, 973-669-7320 ext. 1.  Sign up for 
sponsorship by the Tuesday night preceding the 
Shabbat Mevarchim Kiddush so we can list the 
sponsors in the Weekly Newsletter.  The next Me-
varchim Kiddush is May 4th for the month of IYAR - 
you must sign up by April 30th.  
 

AMAZON SMILE: Your Amazon purchases can help 
Ohr Torah with the AmazonSmile program. To set 
up your account go to 

 https://congregationohrtorah.org/amazon 
 and follow the instructions. Once your account is 
set, Amazon will donate a small percentage of 
the price of your eligible AmazonSmile purchases to 
Ohr Torah with no additional charge to you. To 
start making purchases to benefit Ohr Torah go 
to https://smile.amazon.com and shop. If an item is 
already in your Shopping Cart or Wish List you can 
still go to AmazonSmile to complete your purchase 
and support our shul. 
 

WhatsApp Ohr Torah General Announcements:   
To join this new announcement group,  go to  
http://congregationohrtorah.org/whatsapp on your 
mobile phone (install WhatsApp first), tap the "Join 
Chat" button. Alternatively, email Anna at 
(office@congregationohrtorah.org) or David Gold-
stein (davesmail@golddave.com) with the phone 
number you use with WhatsApp and they will add 
you to the group.  

mailto:office@congregationohrtorah.org
https://congregationohrtorah.org/amazon
https://smile.amazon.com/
http://congregationohrtorah.org/whatsapp
mailto:office@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:davesmail@golddave.com


PAGE (5)  

Want to share one of your 
favorite Pesach recipes 

with Ohr Torah?  
  

We will select one or two recipes and 

publish them in the Passover Edition of 

our Newsletter on April 19th.  Please 

email them to us on or before Mon-

day, April 15th.  Thank you. 
 

Email to: 
 shabbatnewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org 

mailto:shabbatnewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org
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